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Council Highlights 

January 28, 2021 Council Meeting   
 

• Council received a delegation from Acting Inspector Butler of the Elgin OPP.  
Inspector Butler told Council that while the Elgin OPP Detachment is closed to the 
public the officers are still patrolling as normal.  Inspector Butler stated that there 
have been a total of 12 calls related to COVID-19 from West Elgin in the past 120 
days and no charges.  He congratulated West Elgin residents for following COVID-
19 protocols.  Inspector Butler stated that the number one call from West Elgin for 
the past 5 years have been 911 hang ups or no one there.  These calls take a lot of 
officer time and cause large expenses to residents.  

• Council approved the first and second reading of a Zoning by-law for the Seaside 
Development on Grey Line, which includes a provision for a public site plan process 
for block 12 and 13 of the development (adjacent to Douglas Line).  

• Council recommended a list of conditions to Elgin County as part of the draft 
Subdivision approval process for Seaside Development.  These conditions include: 
satisfying all financial requirements; development of all onsite services according to 
the Municipal Class EA; servicing requirements; privately owned and operated water 
and sewage treatment plant constructed prior to any development; Environmental 
Compliance requirements; approvals from Lower Thames Conservation Authority; 
archaeological assessments; the Municipality provide approval on phasing of the 
development; a registered subdivision agreement must be completed with the 
Municipality and that the developer explore other options for entrance to access 
block 12. 


